Governor's Office of Homeland Security and Emergency Preparedness

State of Louisiana

JOHN BEL EDWARDS
GOVERNOR



JAMES B. WASKOM
DIRECTOR

DDDR-2017-0202-001

February 2, 2017

Mr. Gerard M. Stolar Federal Coordinating Officer FEMA-4277-DR-LA 1500 Main Street Baton Rouge, LA 70802

Re:

Request for Extension of National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) deadline for filing Proof of Loss Claims; FEMA-4277-DR-LA; Louisiana Severe Storms and Flooding

Dear Mr. Stolar,

Please accept this letter as a request to extent the National Flood Insurance Program NFIP Proof of Loss Claims for Louisiana policyholders impacted by the severe storms and flooding that started August 10, 2016.

The State had requested and received an extension of the Proof of Loss deadline through February 9, 2017. The extensive damage resulting from the flood event has prolonged the recovery process and inhibited all homeowners from complying with the existing timeline. Therefore, the State requests an extension of an additional ninety (90) days, through May 10, 2017.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact Mark Riley via telephone at 225-376-5493 or via email mark.riley@la.gov.

Sincerely,

Mark S. Riley

State Coordinating Officer/FEMA-4277-DR-LA

MR